Walton Parish Council

Clerks Update Report, Parish Council Meeting – Monday 11 January 2016
The following points are to be noted by the Council:
Play Area – The replacement safety matting is still to be laid by Colvilles.  The compilation of a checklist for play area inspections is in progress.    The annual inspection programme has been booked with a view to starting the 4 inspections in April.
Cllr Training – The Clerk has made contact with the Burtholme Parish Council Clerk and awaits a response regarding joint training.
Pension – Cumbria Payroll Services have been engaged to carry out all necessary legal compliances with regards to the Clerks pension.
Police Budget Cut Letter – Following the previous meeting the Clerk researched the matter further prior to sending a letter of objection.  By this time the proposed cuts had been abolished so no letter was sent.
Friends of the Lake District Village Green Survey – the Clerk has completed a survey on behalf of the Parish Council regarding management issues and legal problems.

S Kyle, Clerk & RFO to Walton Parish Council
05.01.16
